
John B. Corson.  
 
In farming as in every other business some do well and some apparently waste their energies without 
profit or benefit to themselves or the world. It is of the better and ablest class of farmers that John B. 
Corson of Washington Township is a representative. His farm is not one of the largest in the 
township but it is one of the best equipped and managed, and everyone in the county knows it as the 
home of a man thoroughly progressive and up-to-date in his business affairs and a man of utmost 
public spirit in the community. 
 
His place comprises eighty acres of land in section 32 of Washington Township. When he bought the 
land only about eight acres were partly cleared, but all is now under improvement except a valuable 
wood lot of three acres of native timber. The improvements alone would represent a modest fortune. 
Mr. Corson has built for his stock one of the largest barns in the township, 100 by 60 feet. Around and 
near it are various other buildings for some special purpose. His home is a substantial structure of 
nine rooms. 
 
Mr. Corson has always been known in this section for his ability as a stock raiser. Up to 1906 for 
fourteen years he had one of the best herds of high grade Shorthorn cattle in the county. Perhaps his 
farm has received the greatest publicity and advertising because of the herd of deer which he kept 
there from 1900 to 1917. He had a park especially set aside for these fine animals, and he took a great 
deal of pride and showed a great deal of attention to handling and looking after them. He refused to 
sell any of the deer. Recently some epidemic struck the herd and killed all except a fawn seven days 
old, which he still keeps.  
 
Mr. Corson came to Adams County from Shelby County, Ohio, in 1883. He was born in Fayette 
County of that state December 30, 1847. In 1856 at the age of nine years he went with his widowed 
mother to Shelby County, when that was still a somewhat new and sparsely settled district. 
According to popular tradition many witches were still in the woods of Shelby County and the 
superstitious and ignorant ascribed most of their ills to the presence of these evil spirits.  
 
Mr. Corson's paternal grandparents came from Rockingham County, Virginia, and were early settlers 
on a farm in Fayette County, Ohio. His grandmother died there in 1856, and his grandfather six or 
seven years prior to that, so that Mr. Corson knew very little of them as a boy. They were all members 
of the Primitive Baptist Church and the family for generations supplied democratic voters. Mr. 
Corson's father was Abraham Corson, who spent practically all his life in Fayette County, Ohio, 
where he died in the prime of life. His death was the result of an accident while he was engaged in 
repairing a water power sawmill. Abraham Corson married Diana Couts, who was born in Shelby 
County, Ohio. After the death of her husband she moved with her family to Shelby County, and there 
married Jacob Consolver. In 1885 she went west and settled fifty-two miles west of Aberdeen, South 
Dakota, where she died at the age of seventy-eight. Her husband was past eighty when he died. Mr. 
and Mrs. Consolver had two sons and two daughters. 
 
John B. Corson is the oldest of five sons and one daughter of his father's children still living, and one 
son is deceased. All those living are married except one. John B. Corson grew up in Shelby County, 
Ohio, and lived at home on his mother's farm. He acquired an education rather better than that 
supplied to most of the country boys of his time. 
Mr. Corson married for his first wife Mrs. Selma Watkins, who brought him a family of two 
daughters and one son, all of whom are now married. Mr. and Mrs. Corson had five sons, and of the 



triplets, two died in infancy. The survivor, Victor, now lives in Porter County, Indiana; Ross also lives 
in Porter County and the whereabouts of Frank is unknown. Mrs. Selma Corson died in 1884, her 
youngest child being about eighteen months old. Three years later Mr. Corson married his second 
wife being Mrs. Martha Lahabrun, a widow with three young daughters. These children were the 
greatest comfort to both Mr. and Mrs. Corson and all of the girls married neighbor boys and two of 
Mr. Corson's sons married in Porter County. They all have families and good homes. After sixteen 
years of married life Mrs. Corson died and in 1905 Mr. Corson rented his farm to the youngest girl's 
husband. On June 1, 1906, Mr. Corson started for the Pacific Coast where three of his brothers are 
living. He stopped off in South Dakota to visit a brother and sister. He remained all that winter at 
Seattle, Washington, where one brother lives and at Koose Bay, Oregon, where the other two live. In 
the spring of 1907 while visiting a neighbor near Germantown, Ohio, he met a widow with one child. 
In the fall of the year they married and Mr. Corson lived on his wife's farm for three years, renting his 
Indiana farm. At the end of that time they came to live on the Indiana place. About Thanksgiving 
Day, 1913, Mrs. Corson went to Ohio to visit her daughter and here took sick and died and was 
buried with her first husband. 
 
For his present wife Mr. Corson married in Adams County April 9, 1914, Malinda Good, who was 
born in Washington Township June 16, 1860. She is a daughter of Jacob and Anna (Beery) Good, both 
natives of Ohio, her mother of Fairfield County where the parents married. After the birth of their 
children, Mary and Solomon Good, Mrs. Corson's parents moved to Adams County, Indiana, locating 
in the woods in section 18 of Washington Township. Their first home was a log cabin and they lived 
with its modest comforts until the parents were able to build a better structure which is still standing. 
Her father died there in 1888 at the age of seventy-five. He was an active democrat. His widow 
passed away some years later in December, 1907, at the home of a son in Dayton, being at the time 
eighty-nine years of age. The Good family were active members of the River Brethren Church. After 
they came to Adams County seven more children were born, and of these nine three sons and four 
daughters are still living and all are married and have children. Mrs. Corson first married Lewis 
Andrews, who died in 1910. By that union she became the mother of eight children, all of whom are 
now deceased except two. One, Mrs. Anna Maloney, died leaving three children, Edith, Winifred and 
Galley. Another, Mrs. Amy Smith, died leaving a son, Glenn. Among the other children of Mrs. 
Corson now deceased were Fannie, who died at the age of nineteen, and Lauran E., Lydia L., and 
Floyd, who died when quite young. The two living children of Mrs. Corson are: Virgil L. Andrews, 
who is seventeen years of age and has completed the work of the public schools; and Eli A. Andrews, 
who is still attending school. Mrs. Corson is an active member of the River Brethren Church. Mr. 
Corson is a Master Mason in the Decatur Lodge, and during his long residence in Adams County has 
won hosts of friends both in the county seat and in his home community. 
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